Elementary School Building Committee

November 30, 2009

7:00 PM

Minutes

Attendance:

Ellen Sturgis, Phil Poinelli (7:07), Craig Martin, Amy Finkel-Hastings (7:07), Greg Irvine, Paul Griffin (CMS), Neill Joyce (CMS), Stephen Quinn, Gary Bernklow; Greta Morgan, Lisa D’alessio, David Korn
Ellen called to order at 7:02 p.m.

Citizens’ Comment:

Bill asked about a cover near the drop off.  

Ernie Dodd commented on the storm water system draining directly into the ponds directly around the school.  The planning board would be willing to waive the 100 year storm requirement.  You don’t have to filter for drain water.  Questions around the OAR grant were answered that as long as the water was getting into the Assabet watershed.  Craig will look into the matter.  Paul G. will as well.   

Erne asked about the Blacksmith shop and whether if CPC money was spent the building could be torn down.  He suggested it could be moved.  

Minutes of 11/16/2009- Spelling correction of Craig Martins name.  Amy moved, Stephen seconded as amended.  Unanimous.
Stone Building Plan

Ellen reviewed background, citing it was the committee, not the architect that made this decision, the committee tried to keep the overall cost to a minimum, and to keep this project on this site.  She discussed that the committee is vested in memorializing the building within the site plan.  Phil Poinell reviewed the options.  1)Sun Dial on the South facing portion of the current gym/café.  (Pictures were shared with the committee and the audience.) 2)create a footprint of the Stone Building with a rock wall on either side of the driveway and a rumble strip in the road way; a panel with the history of the building and farm  placed adjacent to the rock wall; 3) construct a farm stone wall along the road way where the current student drop off by parents, 4) reuse the stone in some way as an interior material in a public portion of the building (café or lobby); 5) and create an outdoor seat wall outside the library in the outdoor classroom. 

Ellen asked Phil to discuss the costs with the committee if the building were to stay.  There are issues around height, floor elevation, but from an educational diagram of how the building would operate, the Stone Building didn’t allow for flow.  It has to be brought up to code in every way.  Additional costs in the range of $280 per square foot, including bringing it up to seismic code.  (sprinklers, handicapped accessibility, insulated, windows, etc.) 
Citizen Comment

Janet Stiles – concerns around the process of making the decision, the process, and cost projections

Jim Dunlap – officials of Stow, elected or appointed, must be good stewards of the town’s historic elements; memorializing isn’t meaningful

Ellen Sturgis reiterated that the costs are not bogus.  

Ernie Dodd – the vote was to build the new school, not tear down the Stone Building; you don’t have to do anything with it; I don’t think there is anyone at MSBA will argue to have the building torn down.  

Ellen asked whether the building could be de-commissioned.   Craig said it could.  Could it be a storage? Craig said it could be used that way, but wasn’t 100 percent.  If it is unheated, we would not have to meet the seismic requirements.  

Tory Fletcher – We don’t have many historical assets left.  It would be very unfortunate to change its character and find a use; don’t teach children that if it is inconvenient throw it away.  

Lew Halprin – He shared a sixth option that the committee could explore, combining the three historic monuments to the knoll.  (West School, Stone Building, and Blacksmith Shop)

Deb Woods – When she was involved, there was never any discussion of the project.  She also cautioned that the vote meant we wanted the stone building to go way.

Bill Byron – Always thought getting rid of the building would be a challenge.  The costs were to prohibitive, but just leaving it alone may work.  
Dorothy Sonmichson – She had a brief discussion with CPC chair Bob Wilbur, and the moving costs were prohibitive for using CPC funds.  There is a grant period open for projects like this could be a good place for getting the funds.  

Tom Ryan – The cost is a significant factor, and he would be all over the committee as it is not worth $750,000 is out of the question for a storage shed either.  Think outside the box.

Bruce Fletcher – He did not want his opinion to be viewed as opposing the school project itself because of his involvement in alternative plans in the past.  He agrees entirely with the idea of using it as a storage unit.  He read Phil Mosely’s letter.  

Committee Discussion

Stephen Quinn said it is about the financials, if there is about $100,000 to do other things related to the project, why can’t we leave it alone.

Michael stated that it was difficult to have this conversation at this time.  The Stone Building has never been in any of the public plans for the past four years.  That said, he would like to find a win-win that continues to make this a positive project.  

Amy suggested that the ideas of putting the building on hold to buy us time.  

David Korn asked where the figures came from Mr. Halprin’s handout – Mr. Halprin reported that it was the internet. 

Paul Griffin explained the basis of the estimates.  This included making new foundation for the building.  They are probably holding enough for liability. 

Phil Poinelli reviewed the parking and traffic requirements; he couldn’t recommend going less 24 feet for the road way.  
Committee discussed options of moving PrK-K play area.  Safety was paramount.  

Committee will contact MSBA and discuss keeping the building but closed (sealed).  

Deb Woods asked what the time line is for the decision making:  It won’t be physically demolished until Summer 2011.  Phil Poinelli pointed out that the bid documents will need to be ready in January.  Phil said he is assuming the committee wants to move forward as is.  He explained the implications of changing mid way through, including having the time line slip and there are costs involved.  It is too big an alternate to have bid multiple ways.  Paul said he could work with Symmes to identify the costs of the building, and get a credit if it didn’t get demolished.  

Ellen asked for a sense of the committee.  Gary suggested that we proceed with the design as we have it and give the Historical Commission the eighteen months for raising the funds needed to move it.  He went on to say that the building is iconic, but not historic by any stretch of the standards by the State Historic Commission.  
Motion: Gary Bernklow moved to proceed with the plans as is, but to support the historical commission or any other entity to move it to an alternate location acceptable to the committee.  Craig Martin seconded it.  

Linda Stokes said she disagreed with Gary’s assertion that it is not historic. 

Stephen asked if we could have other designs.  Phil said there wouldn’t be any other substantial cost. 

Vote:  5-1

Symmes, Maini and McKee Update
 A meeting with emergency support personnel.  The police chief would like cameras to be around the school, have lights be on motion detection.
Discussion of the leaching field took place.  The system will be deeper, so the system can be even.  The filter will be eliminated if we get town water.  

Sustainable Design Charette
Can we involve kids?  Maybe have the science teachers do something.  Look to do it at December 14 at 2 pm at Center.

Value Engineering – Going January 7th, 2010

Phil listed the items that he wanted input.  There was some confusion about how to make this decision.  
Green roof – 


Roof Screens

PV Ready Roof


Sage Glazing 

Sun Shading – Sun Shelves
Integral fixed shading
Rubberized Playground  
Electrical Engineering – Relay Panels


Sound Extenuation for Sound Enclosure

Utilize 12 foot pendants wherever possible 

Metal clad cables for homeruns

The Committee asked Phil and Paul to go back and make recommendations.   This will enable us to look at cutting the cost, but also to increase efficiencies.

OPM Report

Closed the door on the 220 foot field.  All agreed this is what we want.  Need a Con Com drawing for a fence or green “monsta”.
Paul asked when there would be a decision on the water issue.

Music Room and MASS CHIP issue:
Still in process and Symmes is appealing it .  
Reimbursement
Paul is trying to set up the training. 

Fundraising Report

T-Shirt fundraising event, RECESS Activities on December 10 and 11; Local printer is volunteering services.  The group is meeting on Thursday to look at the Spelling Bee; needs corporate sponsorship. There was discussion of a tile fundraiser.  Several ideas were shared about how this could work.
Grant

David Korn is working on a grant energy efficiency (stimulus money) up to $150,000.

Bills

Ellen 87.50 Gary Seconded to reimburse Lisa D’allessio.  Unanimous

Next Meeting is December 14th.  January 11, 2010 after that.

Steve Quinn, Gary Bernklow , motion to adjourn, 9:47 pm.  Unanimous.
Respectfully submitted, 
Michael L. Wood

